
FFooxx  MMiillll  WWooooddss  SSwwiimm  &&  TTeennnniiss  CClluubb  NNeewwss

April 2000 24th Year

Open House
Saturday, May 13, 2000
10:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m.

Plan your summer recreation season by joining
us on Saturday, May 13th for Open House.  This
will be your opportunity to:

� Register for Swim Team
� Register for Tennis Team
� Have your Photo ID taken
� Pick up your 2000 membership packet
� Volunteer to help plan summer events
� Sign up for swim and/or tennis lessons
� Help clean the grounds and facilities

The Club will provide a picnic lunch for all
members between 12:00 noon and 1:00 p.m.
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Please read these sheets carefully as they should
contain answers to most of your questions.

                                 

Membership
We are delighted to welcome more than two-dozen
new families to FMWSTC this year.  Photo IDs will
be made for each new family member (adults and
children over the age of five) at the Open House.
Photo IDs are required for admittance to the pool.
Returning members who have lost or desire to
update their IDs can also have photos taken at the
Open House.  The normal $10.00 charge to replace
or update an ID is waived on the day of Open
House.  If any member of your family cannot attend
the Open House and needs to have a new card
made, please bring or mail a school photo or other
miniature picture that can be used.

                                 

Work Day – At Open House
Join your fellow pool members at our spring
cleanup.  An hour or two of your time will make the
many cleanup tasks go quickly.  Some of the things
we will be doing to improve our pool experience
this summer include:

Spreading mulch/wood chips
General cleanup/trash pickup
Trimming trees/bushes
Tightening the fence/barbed wire
Gutter/rainspout repairs

We will have most of the necessary equipment, but
bring gloves, rakes, and trimmers.

                                 

Volunteers Needed
Please consider volunteering some of your time to
help plan and conduct one or more of the numerous
summer activities offered at the Club.  These
include: Sunday Sanity, Movie Night, Children’s
Party, Adult Parties, and Pool Committee.  Sign-up
sheets will be available at the Open House.  Club
functions such as these can only take place if
individual members offer some of their time.
Helping with these events can significantly enhance
the enjoyment of your membership.



Club Master Plan Update
The Building Committee has been working since
last spring to bring the FMWSTC Master Plan to
realization.  The Club thanks volunteer
Committee members Bill Jordan (Chairperson),
Greg Dolson, Bob Root, Donna Sohinki, and John
Waldren for their outstanding efforts to date.

The Committee’s initial action was to find an
engineering firm to develop the site plan.  The
committee conducted a search in which six
commercial teams submitted proposals for
FMWSTC’s next phase.  Proposals were
evaluated for responsiveness, overall team
strength, engineering capability, and cost.  The
winning team is composed of an engineering
firm, Burgess & Niple; a pool company,
Maryland Pools; and an architectural firm, David
Clark & Company.  The Burgess & Niple team
was a clear winner technically and financially
over the other proposals.

After signing a contract last July, the Burgess &
Niple team began developing the engineering site
plan.  This site plan is the next sequential step in
the process that will yield a detailed set of
engineering drawings.  The site plan drawings
will allow construction firms to provide a bid for
constructing the pool.

In the initial process, Burgess & Niple
engineering has emphasized storm water
retention.  David Clark has been reviewing the
overall layout and the design of the building
structures.  Maryland Pools is developing the
swimming pool design and will provide several
alternatives for the new shallow end.  The site
plan requires Fairfax County approval and, as
with all county approval processes, progress has
been slow.  As information becomes available, it
will be displayed at the pool.

Mark Hubal is serving as the Board of Directors
liaison, and will be working closely with Bill
Jordan and the Building Committee.  If you have
any questions, please contact Mark, Bill or other
committee members.

Club Information and
Telephone Numbers

Pool Phone Numbers

Pay phone at pool side   703-860-9819
Tennis Pro   703-860-0628
Info/Answer Machine   703-860-0628

Pool Street Address

Fox Mill Woods Swim & Tennis Club, Inc.
2634A Black Fir Court
Reston, VA  20191

Club Mailing Address

FMWSTC
2579 John Milton Drive
Suite 105-242
Herndon, VA  20171

Board of Directors

Co-President Brenda Root   703-715-0362
Co-President Mark Hubal   703-689-4915
VP/Treas. Peter Kendrick   703-715-0377
Secretary Laurie Dolson   703-352-1040
Membership Katherine Lins   703-620-9240
Tennis Tom Quarnstrom   703-620-0777
Pool Paul Siebach   703-716-7678
Swim Team Mark Hubal   703-689-4915

Pool Operating Hours

Opening Day (May 27)     11:00 am -   9:00 pm
Closing Day (Sep 4)     11:00 am -   5:00 pm
Monday through Friday

May 29 – Jun 21     12:00 pm -   9:00 pm
June 22 – July 25     11:30 am -   9:00 pm
July 26  – Sep 1     11:00 am -   9:00 pm

Saturday and Sunday     11:00 am -   9:00 pm

Tennis Court Hours

May 1 thru Sep 30           8:00 am - 10:00 pm
Oct 1 thru April 30           8:00 am -   8:00 pm




